





26 November 2021

Our ref: 82169

Your ref: MCUI 2021_4231/1

Chief Executive Officer Douglas Shire Council PO Box 723 Mossman QLD 4873 via email: enquiries@douglas.qld.gov.au

Attention: Daniel Lamond

Dear Daniel,

Further Information to Assist in the Planning Assessment
Material Change of Use for Air Services (Helipad) and Caretaker's Accommodation
35-39 Port Street Port Douglas on Lot 11 SP273000 & Easement C SP273000 (Access)

I refer to my letter of 9 November 2021, requesting to 'stop the assessment period' until 15 February 2022 – in order to allow the preparation of an Acoustic Report to respond to submissions.

I am pleased to attach the Noise Impact Assessment Report by Renzo Tonin.

Accordingly, Council is now requested to proceed with the Planning Assessment and it would be appreciated if this matter could be presented to the January 2022 Council Meeting.

If you have any questions, please contact me.

Yours faithfully

a. Hobby

Nikki Huddy (FPIA) Registered Planner

Att: QC416-01F02 Noise Report (r1).docx